University Staff Council Minutes
Approved
1. Jack Schiller began discussion at 2:00 pm on September 16, 2008.  Jack introduced and welcomed Scott Stevens who replaced Robert Randall. 
2. The following members were present and welcomed.    
Members in attendance were:

	Council Member         Term
	Category
	Present
	Meetings Held Since Appointment
	Meetings Attended Since Appointment

	Banks, Carla                  2010
	4
	Y
	5
	3

	Behrens, Jon                  2010
	1
	Y
	5
	2

	Cochran, Montana          2010
	4
	Y
	5
	2

	Giard, Carol                   2010
	6
	Y
	5
	3

	Haugen, Chance (Tres.)     2010
	1
	Y
	5
	5

	Johnson, Sidnye             2009
	3
	Y
	16
	13

	Kimsey, Karl                   2010
	3
	N
	5
	2

	Odell, Meri Lyn               2009
	1
	Y
	13
	11

	Payne, Mendy (Vice Pres.)    2009
	4
	Y
	13
	10

	Porter, Andrea               2009
	5
	Y
	16
	12

	Pranglin, Roxie               2009
	1
	Y
	16
	15

	Schiller, Jack (Pres.)          2009
	7
	Y
	26
	20

	Seymour, Max (Past Pres.)   2008
	1
	Y
	41
	35

	Sparks, Carrah               2010
	5
	Y
	5
	3

	Stevens, Scott                2010
	7
	Y
	1
	1

	Womble, Lynsee (Sec.)      2010
	5
	Y
	5
	4


       II.
     Approve Minutes:
· Carla moved to accept the July minutes, Sidnye 2nd, motion passed. 
· Carla moved to accept the August minutes, Roxie 2nd, motion passed. 

III. Treasurer’s Report:
· The Budget Status Reports (BSR) are not available until Friday Sept. 19, 2008.  Chance looked at the old BSR to make this month’s treasurer’s report. 
· Our Tuition Assistance account is -$48,553.15.  Our Tuition Assistance Committee is working on solving this problem.  They have to have a solution by November. 

· Carla has blank applications for the Staff Leadership Scholarship. 

IV. Old Business:
· Employee of the Month 

· Roxie has scheduled the next Employee of the Month reception for September 18, 2008 at 9:00AM.  Pam Fortner is the EOM and the reception will be in the Residential Living Office. 

· Jack said that Gary Barnes is concerned about our spending for EOM.  Currently we are giving the EOM a gift card donated by the bookstore, a $15 gift card to Feldman’s, and a gift certificate donated by ARAMARK.  We also spend about $50 on one medium fruit tray and 2 dozen cookies for the EOM reception. 
· We’ve already cut out the punch for the receptions because it was too expensive.  Some suggestions to reduce the amount of money spent is to cut back on food or we can cut out buying flowers for the EOY reception. 
· Tuition Assistance and Book Reimbursement

· Chance said that we recently sent out an e-mail to the staff explaining the steps to receive the book reimbursement.  Staff members need to go to Personnel to fill out some paperwork and they must turn in their receipt for their books.  This started on September 11, 2008 and they must have their paperwork in by October 31, 2008. 

· Debi Huff told Chance that so far we have had about 25 – 30 more applicants for tuition assistance this year. 

· Operations Budget

· Jack feels sure that we will get more than the normal $3000 that we usually get but probably not the $10,000 that we requested. 

· Texas Caring for Texans

· It was a success this year. 

· Clean up went well.  Thank you to everyone that helped. 

· Jack suggested that we move the photo line next year so that the clean up process can start before the pictures are done. 
V. New Business
· Committee Sign-up – If you have not signed-up yet, please let Lynsee know what Committees that you want to be on. 
· Staff Council Pancake Breakfast
· October 1, 2008 from 7:00AM – 9:00AM in Legends
· We discussed raising the prices this year but we decided to keep it at $6 prior to the event and $7 the day of. 
· Bacon went over well last year – we decided to have bacon instead of sausage this year. 
· We sold 183 tickets last year so Jon suggested that we order for 200 this year.
· We decided not to have door prizes this year since it is only two weeks away.
· Chance said that we will each get 15 tickets to sell.  He will put them in our boxes on Thursday.
· On Thursday September 25, 2008, let Jon know how many tickets you have sold.
· Chance will send an e-mail reminder about the breakfast on Mon. Sept. 22 and on Tues. Sept. 30. 
· If you need more tickets, ask Chance. 
· Buffalo Chip and Door Decoration
· Skip is coming up with the clues for the Buffalo Chip. 
· Door Decoration Contest – need to put information together soon
· We need to pick 3 judges – some suggestions were, Karen O’Brien, Helen Blake, Karen Mickey, and Virgil & Claudia Gill. 
· Max suggested that students should not judge. 
VI. Other Business

· Meri Lyn is in the process of conducting the parking survey.  She said that she would be happy to be on the agenda for the next meeting to discuss the results of the survey. 
Next meeting:  October 21, 2008, 2:00 PM, JBK Room 11
Submitted by Lynsee Womble

